
 
 

 

Annual Leave Considerations 

 
It is not uncommon, in particular because of the current health crisis, for a number of employees to 
still have a considerable amount of untaken annual leave. However, it is incumbent on the employer 
to ensure that this leave is taken insofar as possible. This has become even more important where 
employees are working remotely and have expressed concern over their right to disconnect. As we 
know there are currently two member Bills before an Dáil which are seeking to protect the right to 
disconnect. Even in terms of health and wellbeing employers should consider their duty of care to 
maintain the health, safety and welfare of all employees and a means of doing this is to encourage 
availing of annual leave.  

As we approach year end employers should consider the outstanding annual leave balance 
employees might have to date, as well as the Organisations policy on the carry-over of annual leave 
into the following year. 

Under the provisions of the Organisation of Working Time Act, 1997 an employee is entitled to 
one of the following, whichever is greater: 
 

• Four working weeks in a leave year in which he or she works at least 1,365 hours. 

• One third of a working week for each month in a leave year in which he or she works at 
least 117 hours, or 

• 8% of the hours he or she works in a leave year (but subject to a maximum of four 
working weeks). 

 
Where it becomes apparent that Employees have not taken their leave or have a considerable 
amount of leave yet to be booked and/or taken, it is recommended that the Employer writes to the 
Employee(s) to confirm that they should avail of their leave and even offer dates when it will be 
possible to take time off.  

Some Organisations may have a Policy in place which stipulates that a specific number of annual 
leave days can be carried into the following leave year, however if not, the Organisation of Working 
Time Act, 1997 does still include a provision where an Employee is unable to avail of their statutory 
annual leave during the leave year, the Employer is obliged to allow the Employee to carry over 
their leave and take it during the first six months of the following leave year.  

As an Employer, if you have reminded Employees of their annual leave and that they should book / 
avail of this leave before year end, but still fail to do so, section 20(1)(b) of the Organisation of 
Working Time Act, 1997 permits an Employer to assign annual leave to Employee(s) with at least 1 
months’ notice of same. However, Employees and/or trade union representatives should be fully 
consulted at first. 

 

 



 
 

Disclaimer – The information in this section is provided for reference purposes only to assist Employers with the government protocols and guidance from relevant statutory bodies 
and must be read in that context and should not be used for or interpreted as a legal definition of any of the information provided. Some of the information provided is per 

information published on the websites at www.workplacerelations.ie, www.gov.ie. Professional advice should always be sought before making any such decisions.  

 


